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Borough of Keansburg

Planning and Zoning Board of Adjustment

29 Church Street, Keansburg, NJ 07734

	 Meeting Minutes for January 14th, 2019

	meeting took place
	JANUARY 14 th, 2019
	6:30 PM Workshp

7:00 PM MEETING
	Council chambers

Borough Hall

	

	Member
	Present
	Absent
	Excused
	
	Member
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Mr. Foley
	
	
	√
	
	Mr. Donohue
	√
	  
	   

	Mr. Flynn
	√
	
	
	
	Ms. Perkel 
	√
	
	

	Mr. Preston
	√
	
	
	
	Mr. Donaldson
	
	
	     √ 

	Mr. Mankowski  
	√
	
	
	
	Mr. Michael Flynn
	
	
	√

	Mr. McKenna
	
	
	√
	
	
	
	
	

	Ms. Ferraro
	√
	
	
	
	Mr. Kennedy, Bd Attorney
	√ 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Mr. Yuro Bd Engineer
	√
	
	

	Meeting called by
	Mrs. Katarzyna Goralczyk-Burgess

	Type of meeting
	Planning Board of Adjustment Meeting

	Timekeeper
	Katarzyna Goralczyk-Burgess

	Attendees
	N/A 


WORKSHOP:

· There has been an increase in number of applications going to the Redevelopment Agency and to the Board:
1. A Tattoo Pallor/Art Studio,
2. Center Hotel /Bar is looking for B&B,

· Valley National Bank is closing this week. 
· There is a big push for group homes. There are some owners that are turning their single family dwellings into group homes.

· Laurel Ave bridge update: they are waiting for Verizon to re-locate their poles.

· Blue Acres – They are still providing information about one of the sites. Offers are still being made. They are hoping to put steps so you can walk up to the creek. The only issue is that there is not a lot of room to put those steps in, and there is large loss of soil due to erosion.
· Palace Launch – There was an engineering study done by the Town’s engineer and there are components of the building that are not safe. 

· 13-15 Carr Ave. We are in touch with the owner that lives in Montana. There are numerous violations and $100,000 dollars penalty placed on the building. Just recently a construction company contacted the Borough to be granted an extension, that was denied, to comply with all the violations. 

· Walk-In-Boys. A Realtor called last week and wanted to know if all the approvals were still valid. He was informed that they expired last year. 

Motion to approve the minutes December 10th meeting made by Mr. Mankowski, seconded by Mr. Donohue. Roll call;

	VOTE
	Ms.Mankowski
	Mr.Donohue
	Ms.Ferraro
	Ms.Perkel
	Mr.Preston
	Mr.Flynn

	YES
	1st√
	2nd√
	√
	√
	
	√

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABST
	
	
	
	
	√
	


Mr. Mankowski stepped off a dais and left the meeting at 7:01 pm.
	2019-01 Lober, 37 Pineview Ave – Minor subdivision and Bulk Variance to build two single family dwellings. 


Evidence:

A-1; Planning Board of Adjustment Application Package,
A-2; Zoning denial letter,
A-3; Certification of taxes being paid,
A-4; Location survey,
A-5; Subdivision resolution,   
A-6; Architectural elevations,
A-7; T&M Associates review letter,

A-8; Pictures of the existing houses that are being proposed to build,

A-9; Illustrated zoning map,

A-10; Illustrated tax map,

A-11; Table A, zoning and variance required,

Affidavit of service,

Affidavit of Publication,

Witnesses:

· Robert Yuro, Professional Engineer,

· Jim Kinneally, Attorney
· Alice Copper, Engineer

Testimony:

Mr. Kennedy has stated that under a Doctrine of Restiduda Cota (adjudicated) you can only have one litigation case. Once the case is closed out, you cannot go back and ask for another litigation. In 2008 an application for a subdivision was submitted to the Board for a subdivision on 37 Pineview. The applicant then presented his testimony and the Board denied the proposal. Moreover, once an application was denied it can’t be re-submitted for the same thing unless is substantially different. The Board has to decide if the current application is substantially different from the one submitted in 2008. 

The subject property is located within the Single Family Residential (R-5) Zoning District. The existing developed lot is an interior lot with road frontage on Pineview Ave and is surrounded by residential lots. The Applicant is seeking an approval  to demolish the existing residential dwelling, subdivide the property into two new lots, and on each lot construct a new, two-story, single family dwelling, with associated elevated deck. The property is located in the “Coastal AE” Flood Zone, with a flood elevation of 11’.
Questions from the Board:

Q: How many square footage is being proposed per floor?

A: The existing footage is 1,450 s.f. and the proposed is 1,928 s.f.

Q: How many parking spots are being proposed?
A: There are two off street parking spots being proposed for each house.

Q: What are the side yard set backs?
A: 7.4 ft. is being proposed.

Q: Will the first floor be used for storage or parking?

A: Yes, it will be used as a garage.

Q: How will the deed be filed?
A: It has not been discussed yet.

Q: How close is the back deck?

A: Roughly 22 ft. away from property line.

Q: Right now there is 36% total of a land coverage, what is proposed?

A: Both houses will be skinny, but tall.

Q: How is the front going to look like?

A: Concrete driveway with a grass between the two houses.

Q: Where will be the AC units located?

A: On a back of the house deck.

Q: Is any fencing being proposed?

A: It has not been discussed yet, but one will be installed in a back of each house.

No Questions from the Public.

Statements from the Board: None.

Statements from the Public:

James Loree, 48 Bayside Pkwy was sworn in and stated that he likes the proposal very much. He likes to see a new development being constructed in his neighborhood.

Mr. Preston made a motion to approve the application with conditions, seconded by Ms. Perkel. Roll call;

· Complying with the representation set in the testimony,

· Complying with T&M Associated memorandum,

· Tax Assessor must approved the new Block and Lot for the subdivision,

· Houses need to be moved back 3 ft. on each lot, 11 ft. rear site yard set back (V required),
· Obtain UCC permits,

· Reducing the size of rear deck to 4 ft,

· Satisfying a parking requirement, 

· Complying with FEMA regulations,

· Provide 22 ft. wide driveway on each lot,

· Provide 28 ft. depth on each driveway,

· Cannot increase number of bedrooms,

· Put vinyl fence around each house,

· Submit landscape plans,

· A/C condensers located behind the house.

	VOTE
	Mr.Donohue
	Ms.Ferraro
	Ms.Perkel
	Mr.Preston
	Mr.Flynn

	YES
	√
	√
	2nd√
	1st√
	√

	NO
	
	
	
	
	

	ABST
	
	
	
	
	


	2018-17 LG54 LLC/CO Matthew Halloran, 14 St. Peters Pl – Bulk Variance to put an addition, rehab and elevate a single family dwelling.


The application was carried to February 11th meeting.

Memorialized Resolutions:
	2018-18 242 Main St Keansburg LLC, 242 Main St – Major Site Plan and Variance Approval to renovate existing building and use a s Dollar General retail store.


Motion to approve the resolution as presented made by Ms. Perkel, seconded by Mr. Flynn. Roll call:

	VOTE
	Mr.Donohue
	Ms.Ferraro
	Ms.Perkel
	Mr.Preston
	Mr.Flynn

	YES
	√
	
	1st√
	
	2nd√

	NO
	
	
	
	
	

	ABST
	
	√
	
	√
	


Motion to approve Bills:
	VOTE
	Mr.Donohue
	Ms.Ferraro
	Ms.Perkel
	Mr.Preston
	Mr.Flynn

	YES
	√
	1st√
	√
	2nd√
	√

	NO
	
	
	
	
	

	ABST
	
	
	
	
	


MOTION TO CLOSE MADE BY MR. DONOHUE, SECONDED BY MR. FLYNN ROLL CALL; 
	VOTE
	Mr.Donohue
	Ms.Ferraro
	Ms.Perkel
	Mr.Preston
	Mr.Flynn

	YES
	1st√
	√
	√
	√
	2nd4 √

	NO
	
	
	
	
	

	ABST
	
	
	
	
	


Respectfully submitted

Katarzyna Goralczyk-Burgess, KPZB Secretary[image: image1.png]
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